From:
 Image: Comparison of the compari

Dear All,

I hope you are all keeping well and finding opportunities in adapting to new regimes.

The NAO has received further correspondence on the subject of sewage discharges at Whitburn and the concern that the issues previously reported have not been successfully addressed by the enhancement works undertaken to the system in 2017. I have extracted content from the correspondent (attached) to highlight the core concerns raised of:

- A. Discharge records for 2018 of 376,593 tonnes discharged (extract 1) Discharge records to November 2019 of 760,993.50 tonnes (extract 2)
- B. Enhancement works undertaken not being as understood to be intended (extract 3)
- C. An ongoing interest held by the European Commission in the performance of the enhanced system (extract 4)

I would be grateful if you would consider these concerns by responding to the following questions:

- 1. Were the works undertaken by NWL as intended and described to the EA, Ofwat and EC?
- 2. Did the works fulfil the intended purpose?
- 3. Please confirm the total discharge volumes for 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019 Jan to Nov (as per extract 2) and 2019 total
- 4. Does the EA recognise the discharge records displayed in Extract 2? Are they EA records either completely or partially, as extract 1 implies they are amended?
- 5. Is the apparent doubling of discharge volumes between 2018 and 2019 a cause for concern? Do Defra and EA have an understanding of the reasons behind any increase and an explanation of the apparent failure of the enhanced system? Is there an underlying cause for concern, and if so, does the EA have any plans to address this?

6.

7. What is the current position with respect to the EC?

Ideally I would request your combined or individual responses by cop Friday 24 April, but I appreciate that under current circumstances and with the possibility of taking leave over the Easter period that may not be possible. I would therefore be grateful if you could let me know when is reasonable and practical for you to respond.

Kind regards,
| Senior Analyst

National Audit Office, Newcastle

4<sup>th</sup> Floor, St Nicholas Building, St Nicholas Street, Newcastle Upon Tyne, NE1 1RF
Telephone:

| Web: <a href="http://www.nao.org.uk/">http://www.nao.org.uk/</a>
Helping the nation spend wisely

This email is sent from the National Audit Office, whose principal office is at 157-197 Buckingham Palace Road, Victoria, London SW1W 9SP. The information contained in this email, and any files transmitted with it, is intended only for the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. Such information may be confidential and privileged, and no mistake in transmission is intended to waive or compromise such confidentiality or privilege. If you have received the email in error, please notify the NAO's Post Master at NAO.ServiceDesk@littlefish.co.uk. You should then delete the email and any copies of it. To understand how the NAO uses your personal data please read our privacy statement, which is available at our website at <a href="https://www.nao.org.uk">www.nao.org.uk</a>.